Item 2

Authorization of New Capital Improvements Project — East Carolina University

The Board of Trustees of East Carolina University has requested the authority to establish
a new capital improvements project.

The project would improve campus safety by replacing 300 resident room doors and 10
entry doors of Aycock Residence Hall. The doors and hardware, installed when it was built in
1960, are in poor condition. Work would include the installation of new hinges, new door
closers, and new ADA code-compliant hardware that meet current housing system standards.
The project, expected to cost $564,000, would be funded from housing receipts (available fund
balance of $8,482,000). The project would be completed by the start of the 2010 fall semester.

It is recommended that the request of the Board of Trustees of East Carolina University

be approved.
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